
7th October 2018 

19th Sunday after Trinity 
 
Today's Services    President / Preacher 
 
8.00am Holy Communion            Revd David Lindsay 
 
9.30am Parish Communion Revd Emma Racklyeft  
       
6.00pm Healing Service  Revd Sandie Osborne 

      
Today’s Readings 
 
8.00am Hebrews 1: 1-4; 2: 5-12  Mark 10: 2-16 
   
9.30am 2 Timothy 3: 14-17   Psalm 119: 1-16; 113-115 
    
Intercessions:   Peter Mitchell  
     
Flowers arranged by:  Carol Moore  
 
Vicar’s day off this week:  Saturday 13th October 

Welcome to All Saints! 

Refreshments are served in the 
hall after the 9.30am   service 

every week. Please join us to have 
a chat, meet new friends and 
catch up with current ones.  

Children are welcome in  Sunday 
School or there are quiet activities 
at the back of church for them to 

enjoy. 

If you are a newcomer please have 
a word with the Clergy, 

Churchwardens or Sidespeople.  
We look forward to  

meeting you. 

2 Timothy 3: 14-17  
 

But as for you, continue in what you have learned and firmly believed, knowing from whom you learned 
it, and how from childhood you have known the sacred writings that are able to instruct you for salvation 

through faith in Christ Jesus. All scripture is inspired by God and is  

useful for teaching, for reproof, for correction, and for training in righteousness,  

so that everyone who belongs to God may be proficient, equipped for every good work.  
    

Stewardship - get ready  
 

We are holding an All Saints Celebration and Stewardship Sunday on 4th November and hope that all members 
of the congregation will join us. It's been three years since our last Stewardship Sunday and since then Planned  
Giving has dropped from £70,000 in 2015 to a forecast of £56,000 in 2019 (a 20% fall). This has resulted from the 
death of a number of our donors. The church's finances have been kept afloat by some large bequests but we 
cannot base our financial planning on bequests and donations that are unpredictable and irregular.   
Therefore, we will be asking everyone to prayerfully examine their giving to see whether we might  
balance our books and also provide additional income to really grow and develop our ministries.  
Expenditure. Expenditure in 2019 is forecast to be £98,100.  £67,000 (68%) goes to the diocese to cover the 
shared costs of mission and ministry across all the parishes of the diocese.  £23,600 (24%) goes on running the 
church, mission in the parish, maintenance of the church and grounds, and salaries and administration. £7,500 is 
donated to our mission partners to assist them in relieving suffering and spreading the gospel.  We have been 
successful in keeping tight control of expenditure and in 2019 we forecast that we will spend less than in each of 
the last five years.   
Income. Due to a significant decline in Planned Giving, the current forecast for 2019 shows income at 
£90,600.  We are facing a funding shortfall of £7,500 and our stewardship campaign is aiming to wipe out this 
deficit and hopefully to grow our finances to enable an increase in our mission work in the parish. Giving remains 
the largest part of our income (£65,300 - 72%); this is further boosted by the Gift Aid that we reclaim from the 
government (£15,100 - 17%). The remainder of our income comes from fundraising (£4,200 - 5%), fees (£3,000 - 
3%) and interest (£3,000 - 3%). 
Your response. Stewardship Sunday is a reminder that all we have and receive comes from our heavenly  
Father. We are called to use all that is given to us wisely to provide for those we live with, in our homes and our 
church community, and for those in need.  You are invited to consider either joining Planned Giving or increasing 
your current level of giving.  



GENERAL NOTICES 
Visit our website www.allsaintsdenmead.org.uk for more information about services, news and events. 

Please also check out and like our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/allsaintsdenmead 

 

If you have any information for the Church Notices please send to the Office email: 
office@allsaintsdenmead.org.uk  or place in the P pigeonhole by noon on Wednesday. 

Next week’s services  
 

Sunday 8.00am   Holy Communion  
 

  9.30am Family Praise w Baptism 
 

  6.00pm Evensong 

Next week’s readings 
 
8.00am  Hebrews 4: 12-end  Mark 10: 17-31  

 

9.30am Family Praise Team 

Harvest Festival Thank you to all who 
gave so generously of food supplies 
for the Waterlooville Food Bank 
last Sunday at our Harvest service.  
 

Art Exhibition Many thanks to all who 
came and those who helped at the 
exhibition. It was another very successful 
and enjoyable event. Steve 
 

Vision and Values at All Saints 
To see our Vision and Values please 
go to  www.allsaintsdenmead.org.uk/ 
our-vision-and-values/ Revd Emma  
 

Betty Wright died peacefully on 
Tuesday night. Funeral details to 
follow. 
 

Missed the Mission LaunchΧΚ  
DonΩt Worry! If you would like to 
know more about our five mission 
partners please see the notice boards 
at the back of the church. 
 

Bible Reading Notes from BRF for 
2019  New Daylight is a daily Bible 
reading booklet, dated for 2019,  with 
helpful background information and 
comment.  The themes and writers 
change every few weeks to give 
variety of subject and style. They help 
to maintain a devotional life and learn 
new aspects of the Bible.  See 
SAMPLE by church notices board. 
If you would like to make a 
new BRF New Daylight subscription 
for 2019 or renew your existing order, 
please let John Byrne (or the Office) 
know by the end of October -  Tel 023 
9225 3621 or 07906 370 369 
or byrne.jv@gmail.com  
Our annual group order is at a 
discount and the cost £12. No money 
needed yet!  A large print version is 
also available at a slightly higher 
price.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help Needed: Coffee & Chat Club meets on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings and would 
like two or three people to join the team. 
To find out more please ring John and 
Sylvia Morphett on 9243 9037 
 

Denmead Alpha 2018 
Please do continue to pray for the 
Denmead Alpha course.  Please pray that 
guests will find it helpful, encouraging and 
life-giving. Alpha Prayer Sheets are 
available in the carousel at the back of the 
church. Please take one so that you can 
pray week by week as the course 
progresses.  If you are able to support 
Denmead Alpha financially please make any 
donation to All Saints clearly marked for 
Denmead Alpha. Many thanks. 
Revd Emma and the Alpha Team. 
 

Men's Breakfast Saturday 13th October , 
8.30am in the Heath Room. All men are 
welcome. Please sign the sheet at the back 
of church so we know numbers!  
 

Commissioning of Victoria James as 
Diocesan Secretary: Sunday 14 October at 
6pm for Evensong at Portsmouth 
Cathedral. There will be a reception 
afterwards in the Nave. All welcome.     
 

Date for your diary: Friday 19th October 
Quiz Night 7:00pm. Come along to All 
Saints Church Hall for a fun evening to test 
general knowledge and trivia! Get together 
a team of six or let us know that you would 
like to be put with others to make up a 
team. All ages welcome. Tickets will include 
a fish and chip supper, veg option 
available. BYO drink. Ticket price £6 each, 
available now. For more details contact 
Tricia Gilbert on 9264 2424.  
 

Save the Children Sheila GouldΩs final Open 
Day for Save the ChildrenΩs Waterlooville 
Branch will be held on Saturday 20th 
October at Knightswood, Closewood Rd. 
Drop in for tea, 9.00 to 4.00pm, for 
Christmas Cards, jams, bric-a-brac. 
 

Book of Remembrance 
The PCC at All Saints has recently 
purchased a Book of Remembrance and 
an oak stand so that we can remember 
the names of loved ones who have 
recently died who lived in this parish. 
There is room to record the name, year 
of birth and death, with one line of text 
(40-50 characters) for each person. We 
will back date this from 2016 onwards. 
This now means we can no longer accept 
plaques, vases, benches and trees etc.  
This book will be kept near the candle 
stand in our chapel and was purchased 
in memory of Ruth Grant. If you have a 
loved one you would like to honour in 
this way please give details to the office. 
 

ChildrenΩs Society Box 
Opening and Traidcraft Open Day will 
be held together on Saturday 3rd 
November at 137 Anmore Rd PO7 6HW 
from 10am - there is plenty of parking 
behind the house. There will be cakes 
and complimentary refreshments as well 
as a good selection of Christmas cards 
and gifts on sale. You can also order 
from the Traidcraft catalogue. All 
welcome. Angela Herring  
 

GDPR consent forms remain available at 
the back of the church.  Please return 
completed forms to the church office.  
 

Church Census.  Every October we invite 
all those attending services to sign a list 
at the back of church. We then report 
our average attendance to the Diocese 
and to the national church. The figures 
are used to calculate our Parish Share, a 
payment we make to the Diocese each 
year to pay for clergy salaries, housing, 
pensions and other items of central 
expenditure. Please help us to provide 
accurate figures by signing in every time 
you attend a service during October. 
Many thanks. Mike Barge 

http://www.allsaintsdenmead.org.uk
http://www.allsaintsdenmead.org.uk/our-vision-and-values/
http://www.allsaintsdenmead.org.uk/our-vision-and-values/

